Minutes of Low Port Family Partnership (LPFP) 
and Friends of Low Port (FLPPS) SCIO
Wednesday, 27 October 2021 at 7pm held on Zoom
Attendees
Rebecca Holmes (Chair), Kate O’Hara (Chair), Michelle Fathi (Clerk), Steven Rowntree 

(Treasurer) Rebecca Smallwood, Gillian Reynolds, Sam Fraser, Helen Wallace, Aileen 
Landles, Lucy Wilson, Patricia Clark, Rachel Colgan
Staff - Mark Wheelhouse (Head Teacher), Natalie McCartney (Principal Teacher)
	Agenda Item/Notes
	Action

	1. Welcome and Apologies

· KO welcomed everyone to the meeting
· Apologies received from Katya McPhail, Kate Sleight, Sian Morrison, Lisa McGarry, Emma McGroarty, Sone Spottishwoode

	

	2. Minutes of last Meeting
Minutes were approved 

	

	3. Declaration of Interest
None
	

	4. Head Teacher’s Report
MW began by thanking everyone for attending this evening.  He said how the school’s reopening followed the same risk assessment as in June which helped having a familiar environment for our children to return to and that they still have the self-reporting Health and Wellbeing Indicators in place along with the support in place for those children who need it.  Attainment levels are another priority for the school, which is ahead of local authority national averages.
MW updated on the new staffing arrangements.  Rachel Griffin is teaching P5 and is being supported by NM.  Robbie Blair will be working across P1 to P3.  Currently there are some staff absences and they have managed to cover these internally using additional staff. 

MW said that they have 4 nights camp booked in Aberfoyle for the P7’s.  Whilst FLPPS are supporting families in need of any financial support any conversations he has with families seeking this assistance will be held strictly in confidence.
MW reported that there have been some positive cases of Covid-19 reported in the past few weeks in the school and gave a reminder to refer to the emerging guidance.  Whilst he is keen for the school to return to normal the matter needs to be managed carefully, considering children with vulnerable health.  
Following a member asking about camp for P6, MW shared that whilst they had not ruled it out they would struggle to book it for any time after Easter.  Following a discussion it was thought that putting a plan in place for good quality day trips.  MW said he would also reach out to the parent body of P6 children.

	MW

	5. Family Learning/Engagement Calendar

NM shared the calendar and described the planned online events for parental engagement.  She concluded by saying how they are receiving positive feedback from the wider achievements being shared in the weekly newsletter.  There was a reminder for parents to email the school with any achievements their children have made.


	

	6. Treasurer’s Report
SR obtained access to the bank accounts yesterday and can confirm that there is a bank balance of around £8,600.  This includes the reserves policy of £1000, £800 for camp places and a further £1000 for the new tools/shed.  
MW said that the shed and tools have been ordered and are in the school foyer.  He will speak with Jacqui tomorrow and ask her to reach to SR with the invoice. 

KO thanked SR for what he has accomplished in a short space of time.


	MW

	7. Spending
Following a discussion surrounding the cost of the P7 camp places, the 8 Trustees present voted in favour of holding 4 times the amount of a camp place totalling £1600.

School are looking at new iPads and reading books.  This will be discussed further at the next meeting. 


	MW

	8. Amalgamation of LPFP and FLPPS
It was agreed to postpone this item until the next meeting to allow time to cover fundraising items.

	

	9. Christmas Cards

HW said the school made around £600 profit from the sales this year.  Following a discussion surrounding the number of payments coming in from parents KO suggested that FLLPS keeping these payments in mind going forward to not have so much on order at the one time.


	

	10.  St John’s proposed buyout of Low Port Centre
RH said that St John’s Church Group are looking to buy the centre under the Community Asset Transfer which would keep it in community hands and that they are looking for a letter of support.  There was a discussion on the benefits of working with a community group and the concerns if the centre were to be sold to a commercial developer.  KO is meeting with Heather the Church’s Representative tomorrow and will see what they are looking for, to help them.

	KO

	11.  Donation from Katee, Martha and Rosie’s Fundraising Challenge
MW said the girls on the fundraising challenge decided on using the money raised on buying more litter pickers and for the amount raised they will be able to buy 24 of them.  These will be spread out across P4 to P7.  All Trustees present approved this spend.

	

	12.  Lost Property 
GR said although she had managed to get some of the lost property back to their owners, there was still a lot left.  The unclaimed items that were unbranded she was able to donate to the WLC School Bank.  Following a discussion concerning the unclaimed branded uniform it was agreed that as a school we would want to be sending out a positive message about reducing waste and focus on reusing and giving extra life to branded uniform.  KO suggested getting the children behind this message.  MW said he would be happy to include this within the Sustainability Fortnight.

	MW

	13. Events planning for the year
KO said that the Gala Day will be going ahead next year and was looking for someone to oversee this.  SF, KO, RH, MF, NM, MW, LW SR volunteered to help.  It was suggested opening up to the wider school community.
It was agreed to hold a disco in school on Friday, 6 May.  RH offered to organise this and LW offered to help.

HW offered to speak with David Paterson for help in arranging a quiz.

KO to speak to Gemma to see if they can arrange a date for online Bingo.

	RH, LW

HW

KO

	14. Date and Time for Next Meeting

Wednesday, 8 December 2021 at 7pm and if possible we will hold an in person meeting.

	


